
 

 

January 31, 2012 
 

Dear friends and partners, 
 

 We hope that you and your family have had a great start to 2012.  Our heart for you is John’s apostolic prayer, 

“Beloved, I pray that in all respects you may prosper and be in good health, just as your soul prospers.”  3 John 2 

 

 Our campus work “kicked off” in early January by participating in the 

Georgia Tech Chi Alpha student leaders’ retreat in North Georgia.  What a great 

time of fellowship, vision casting, worship & prayer and planning for the Spring 

semester.  God has given us a great group of young men and women to work with 

and impart into.  One of our goals is equipping students to minister to their peers 

as this is the most effective campus strategy.  So, please pray for these faithful 

student leaders to have grace and wisdom in their ministry to others and in their 

academic pursuits. 

 

 The weekly “truth booth” evangelism outreach continues to be one of my 

favorite campus activities.  We are beginning to meet new student contacts, some Christians many not.  Interestingly, last 

week at GT I noticed some students I have witnessed to in the past from the Freethought Society (Agnostic/Atheist club) 

conducting their own version of an “outreach booth” trying to recruit people to their “faith.” I guess their past encounters 

with us at the truth booth gave them some ideas. HA!  Also, we are having fruitful 1 to 1 discipleship/mentoring meet-

ings with various students desiring to grow in their faith and become more effective in their personal ministries. Finally, 

our Thursday night “PLUG” gatherings are going well as students are encountering the Lord (and being encouraged) 

through worship, prayer and Biblical instruction. 

     This past Thursday our group at GT participated in an event sponsored by The Veritas 

Forum (www.veritas.org) entitled, “God, Math and Reality.”  This excellent audio/visual  

lecture was presented by Dr. Satyan Devadoss, a Math Professor at Williams College. Several 

hundred students attended the presentation which was quite engaging and entertaining.       

Dr. Devadoss expressed his personal faith in Christ while discussing competing worldviews 

from a historical perspective.  PLEASE PRAY for the “truth seeds” planted in the hearts and 

minds of the non Christians who attended to grow up to salvation!  

 THANK YOU for your partnership with us through prayer and financial support. Working together, we are 

making “eternal investments” by raising up future leaders for Christ!  Please let us know if we can be of service and have 

a great month. 

Your campus missionaries, 

 Bart, Michelle & the Jones kids   

      

   

Post Office Box 2488 

Lilburn, GA.  30048 

770 778-5056 

bartjones@charter.net 

+++  Transforming the world by reaching students with the Gospel of Jesus Christ  +++ 

We recently had the joy of baptizing David and Jacob, our youngest disciples! 
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City Harvest Worship Center, under the leadership of Pastor Bradley White, is our “sending” church.  We are directly accountable to Pastor 

White and the leadership team of City Harvest who serve as overseers of our campus ministry. The financial administrator of City Harvest 

and I work together in the processing of all FFC funds. Please call if you have any questions.  Thanks for your support! 
 

**Financial support received for our ministry is allocated toward paying our ministry business expenses, housing allowance and salary.  Our 

business expenses and housing allowance are governed by IRS guidelines (laws) and include vehicle mileage, mobile phone, postage, health 

care, other ministry expenses, mortgage payments, taxes & insurance, utilities and other housing related expenses.  Our salary fluctuates on 

an annual basis as a function of total financial support received less the payment of our ministry business expenses and housing allowance.   
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Use of Funds** 
  

Salary and Housing Allowance     $  46,972.35 

Ministry administrative & business expenses            10,395.00 

Contributions/offerings to other ministries & ministers       1,500.00 

      

  Total Expenses      $  58,867.35 

 

Source of Funds 
 

FFC Partnership Support 

       Monthly contributions & special grants     $   53,257.60 

       Support reserve from prior yrs             5,609.75 

                              

         Total Income      $  58,867.35 

Bart Jones — 2011 FFC Ministry Financial Statement 


